 REGULAR MEETING OF THE BROOKVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 12, 2017 AT 7:00 O’CLOCK P.M.

THOSE ATTENDING:  Councilmembers – Michael Biltz, Darrel Flaspohler, Sam 
  Schuck, Cathy Pelsor and Curtis Ward (absent)
ALSO ATTENDING:    Clerk/Treasurer – Gina Gillman
                                        Town Attorney – Tammy Davis 
                                        Town Administrator – Tim Ripperger
MINUTES:  Sam Schuck made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous regular 
  meeting as presented.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.   All were in 
 
  favor. Motion carried.   
CLAIMS:    Cathy Pelsor made a motion to approve all of the claims as presented.
                    Darrel Flaspohler seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

SALARY ORDINANCE #2017-4:

President Biltz presented Salary Ordinance #2017-4 that was discussed at a previous meeting.  Darrel Flaspohler informed councilmembers that there was a 3% increase and a couple minor classification additions; thereupon, Darrel Flaspohler made a motion to approve Salary Ordinance #2017-4 as presented.  Sam Schuck seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
BUILDING PERMIT #816 – O’REILLY AUTO PARTS:

O’Reilly Auto Parts is requesting a building permit to remodel tenant space located within the existing building having address 11179 U.S. Highway 52 (former Alco building).  Town Administrator noted that the standing sign will remain with original poles being utilized and only the face of the signage will change.  After discussion, Sam Shuck made a motion to approve Building Permit #816 for O’Reilly Auto Parts.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 
BUILDING PERMIT #819 – HAMSTRA BUILDERS, INC.:

Cathy Pelsor made a motion to approve Building Permit #819 for Hamstra Builders, Inc. who is requesting to make improvements to the building they currently own at 11179 U.S. Highway 52.  Applicant plans to remodel the interior and split to accommodate new retail tenants.  It was also noted that state permit has been secured by Hamstra Builders, Inc.  Darrel Flaspohler seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.

BUILDING PERMIT #820 – JOE MENGEDOHT:

After review, Sam Schuck made a motion to approve Building Permit #820 for Joe Mengedoht, who is asking for permission to install a gravel driveway on his property located at 320 Cleaver Street.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
VALLEY HOUSE FLATS TAX ABATEMENT:

Bruce Rippe appeared before Council seeking a tax abatement for the Valley House Flats affordable housing project and produced a copy of the application for review.  He explained that the real property would be taxed on a sliding scale over a 10-year period, reducing 10% each year.  Personal property to be taxed on a sliding scale as well, but at a 5% reduction each year.  It is unknown at this time how much the savings would be to the developer and they are currently working with the County Assessor to come up with some numbers.  Town Attorney, Tammy Davis, stated Mr. Rippe’s application appeared to be statutorily complete; however, she wants to inquire how the abatement will affect the TIF funds since the project is located in the TIF district.  She also stated that the decision is in the Council’s discretion since the Town has no previously-established ordinance relating to abatement requests.  After much discussion it was suggested the issue be tabled until the next regularly-scheduled meeting. 
HAROLD VONDERHEIDE MEMORIAL DONATIONS:

President Biltz announced that the family of Harold Vonderheide has given the Town of Brookville memorial donations to be used for the Town Park.  Brent Riehle, Street and Parks Superintendent, will brainstorm some ideas and present to the family to be used as they wish.
TOWN ADMIN UPDATES:

Town Administrator announced to Board Members and the press that there will be an Executive Session held prior to next scheduled meeting regarding personnel matters.

Secondly, Town Administrator informed Council that eight contractors attended the Blight Elimination Project pre-bid conference on today’s date.  When contractors visited the site, several issues were brought up that will need to be addressed as soon as possible.  No new pre-bid conference will be necessary as an addendum may be issued to the contractors in attendance.
Finally, Mr. Ripperger presented a report from Street Superintendent showing what was left of the parking meters and materials after completing Main Street.  He then asked Councilmembers to consider what they would like to see done with the extra meters/material and existing posts on the side streets.  

OTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE BOARD:
Councilmember Darrel Flaspohler presented two contracts for President Biltz’s signature from Duke Energy that were previously approved with the original light pole contract.  One contract in the amount of $7,151.48 for material and installation of the banner hardware on the light poles; and another contract for the holiday lights currently being utilized and payment for energy costs used in the amount of $48.87.   
Clerk-Treasurer presented an amended Street Sweeping Contract from INDOT previously approved by Council for President Biltz’s signature setting forth the correct term date of July 1, 2017 through June 30, 2021.  
Secondly, Clerk-Treasurer asked Council’s permission to look into payroll direct deposit upon request from a couple of employees.  After discussing pros and cons, Council decided that an unofficial poll be taken among the employees.  
Finally, Clerk-Treasurer asked for permission to pay an invoice due from Gough’s Auto Repair in the amount of $844.44 prior to the next meeting.  Sam Shuck made a motion to approve the payment of said invoice.  Cathy Pelsor seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  Motion carried.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned.
                                                                      ________________________________________

                                                                      MICHAEL BILTZ, PRESIDENT

                                                   BROOKVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
ATTEST:___________________________________
                GINA GILLMAN, CLERK-TREASURER

